Patient Group Meeting Minutes – Thursday 25th April 2024

Attendees:

	Name


	Melanie Jones – Business Manager

	Lydia Utley – Practice Administrator

	RS

	DS

	GP

	JC

	MR

	AT

	Georgia Popplewell- Barnsley Healthcare Federation


Mel introduced Georgia to the group – She works for Barnsley Healthcare Federation. They have recently been holding patient group meetings for those registered with surgeries who do not have their own. 

Georgia is currently doing work to try and encourage patients to discuss the reasons for requesting an appointment. Many patients don’t wish to discuss their medical conditions with admin staff; however, they are trained in care navigation so by explaining their symptoms/concerns, staff can ensure patients are seen by the most appropriate service. 
1. Actions from Last Meeting
From the last meeting, Mel was to send out a new patient survey so we could compare the results from summer to winter – This has been done and we have received the results. Mel explained that she is very happy with the results. There is a slight decline in positive responses, but this was to be expected during the winter months as there is more demand on the service. 
Mel shared a paper copy of the results with the group but had also attached them to the meeting invitation earlier this week. 

Mel asked the group if they have any suggestions or feedback for the practice? GP mentioned that she has had issues accessing our website and other members agreed. When clicking the top search result, it doesn’t take you directly to the website home page, but to the prescription request page. Lydia will contact the website providers to see if this issue can be resolved. 
Mel asked the group if they think we should send out a patient survey every year? The group agreed that this should be done annually and around March time again, following the winter. 

It was agreed that the practice had still maintained an excellent standard of service into the winter and especially in relation to the National Survey results. No actions from the recent survey were identified, therefore no need for an action plan.
2. Practice Update
Dr Karin is our new doctor and has been with us since February. She has recently passed her GP trainer exams, so can now train GP registrars. She is due to work with her first registrar in August this year. 

3. Ashville Patient Survey Results March 2024
This was discussed the actions from last meeting (Agenda item 1)

4. CQC
We recently had a CQC inspection. They gave us one weeks’ notice and Mel was on annual leave and out of the country at the time. We requested the inspection date be changed until Mel had returned, however this was declined. 

The inspection was to be done over a teams meeting, which Heather and Ruth did in Mel’s absence. Mel explained that they did an excellent job, and we achieved a ‘Good’ rating with no recommendations. 
Mel thanked the members of the patient group who were contacted by the CQC and provided feedback. 

Members of the patient group conveyed their thanks to Ruth and Heather for doing a excellent job at the inspection.

5. GP Contract/Flu Vaccinations
For this year’s contract, we will still be offering flu vaccinations, however they will be starting in October rather than in September, like previous years. There is evidence to suggest that the vaccination is more effective when given later in the year. This is guidance we have to follow from NHS England.
Pregnant women and patients who are immunosuppressed will be the only people who will be offered the vaccination in September.

Mel will go into more detail about this at the next meeting. 

By October 2024, all practices must offer a service for patients to register with the practice online. When the registration forms are completed, our admin team will be notified and the registration will need to be processed – Patients will not be registered as soon as the form is completed, their information will need to be added to the practice system by admin. 
We achieved 100% of our IIF indicators for 2023-2024 and with regards to QOF targets for last year, we achieved everything apart except childhood vaccinations – If parents choose not to have their children vaccinated, then this is beyond our control and there is no exception code. 

We also achieved all our targets for the practice delivery agreement for last year. 

6. AOB
There was no other business to discuss.
7. Date of next meeting - Thursday 25th July 1.00pm
Post meeting note:

Lydia has contacted the website providers support team regarding the website home page not being the first result when searching on the internet. The support team have responded and explained that it’s not showing as the first result because it’s a new website – The order of the search results are based on how many people have visited the page, so the more our website is used, the higher up the list it will go. They said that in time, it should show as the first result, but there is nothing that they can do manually to bring it to the top. 
